




COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 
Inter-Office Communication 

 

DATE:  July 5, 2011 

 

TO:   Jerome Heer, Director of Audits - Milwaukee County  

 

FROM:   Geri Lyday, Interim Director, Department of Health and Human Services 

   

      SUBJECT:  Review of the Wauwatosa School District's Reimbursement of Operating 

Costs Associated with Milwaukee County Schools for the 2009-2010 School 

Year" (File No. 11-302) 

 

Item 1: Plan to address a new contract with the Wauwatosa School District.   

 

As your office is aware, the County and the Wauwatosa School District have continued to 

operate under the terms of the previous contract which among other programmatic matters, 

requires the school district to reimburse the County for space utilization (rental payment).  Both 

DHHS and DTPW understand the need to finalize an agreement that assures that 1) the County 

receives timely prorated share of any future early DPI reimbursements, 2) the County and School 

District develop and agree to a more equitable sharing of any DPI funding shortfalls, and 3) that 

a new agreement address any material changes relative to space utilization or programming. 

While the County and School District have not been able to finalize a new agreement, it is worth 

noting that the County has continued to receive the appropriate rental payment and the 

programmatic relationship remains positive. The DHHS and DTPW propose the following joint 

plan to address the recommendations. 

 

 
 

Item 2: Request from the Finance and Audit Committee requesting current educational program 

information and student achievement information provided by the Wauwatosa School District 

(WSD).  

 

Please find attached the information, Wauwatosa School District - Detention Center School and 

Plank Road School, June 2011, which was prepared within the time provided and understanding 

that school districts are generally in their summer session mode.  The WSD is legally responsible 

for providing a free and appropriate education for youth residing within District.   

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

 

Geri Lyday, Interim Director 

Department of Health & Human Services 

 

Attachment 














